
 

 

The Selection Committee 
Fourty under 40  
Business Record 
Des Moines, Iowa 
 
Dec 5, 2014 

RE: Letter of recommendation for Leng Vong Reiff 
 
Dear selection committee,  
 
I take immense pleasure in nominating Leng Vong Reiff for the Forty under 40 award. I have known Leng for 
the past two years but she made a lasting impression on me since the very first time I met with her. I still 
get amazed with her achievements at such a young age.  
 
She has not only managed to launch and successfully run a small business in design and marketing services 
but also managed to branch out and engage in a lot community services. The most striking of which is the 
creation of the nonprofit CORY – Creating Opportunity for Refugee Youth. With the passion, energy and 
drive she has she managed to conceptualize and form this non-profit organization alongside managing the 
marketing firm she already runs. 
 
In addition to this she donates her design services to select agencies if they are unable to pay for such 
services. She has donated her design services to the Office of Asian and Pacific Islander affairs, since we do 
not have funding to pay for such services. Her design contribution has made a big difference to my office. 
 
It is also striking that she does all of this along with raising young kids and taking care of her elderly parents.  
She is a great role model and example of what success looks like at a young age.  
 
With a great deal of confidence I highly recommend Leng for this award. She deserves this greatly.  
Sincerely,  
 

 
Sanjita Shrestha Pradhan       
Executive Officer, Office for Asian Pacific Islander Affairs  
Department of Human Rights       
321 E 12th St. Des Moines, IA 50319 
W: 515-281-4219, C: 515-339-5302 
Sanjita.shrestha@iowa.gov 
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